
 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

I hope you are well. School is as exciting and busy as ever with lots of events happening for 

our young people. Please make sure you check all the check social media channels for the 

updates, as we like to share best practice.  

 

Attendance and punctuality is a real focus for us and it is important your child is here on time 

and ready for learning. In addition, every child needs to have the right uniform items and 

equipment. We are flexible if there is a genuine issue, however we need your help with this 

please.  

 

Y9 Vaccines 

Final reminder that the Year 9 Td/IPV & MenACWY vaccinations are taking place in school 

next week (Tuesday 3rd May). If you have any questions or concerns please let us know.  

 

SENDCO 

Mrs Harrison has now left Sir Thomas Boteler Church of England High School, as she was 

successful in gaining a promotion at another school. We wish her well.  Please email 

fpower@boteler.org.uk should you require any SEN support or information. Miss Power is the 

current interim SENDCo. Miss Power worked closely with Mrs Harrison, so is familiar with the 

students already receiving support.  

 

Trainers for Drama 

From Tuesday 3rd May 2022 students will be allowed to wear their trainers for Drama lessons. 

Students are to bring trainers in their bag for Drama and change into them at the start of the 

lesson. Students must always arrive in school in their shoes even if they have Drama P1.  

 

Health and Social Care 

Following on from the success of the Warrington Apprenticeship and jobs fair in 
March, Warrington & Vale Royal College and Warrington council are hosting a Health and Care 
event. Employers have signed up to attend the event including both local NHS trusts and Adult 
Social care providers. The event will be open to anyone Year 10+ on Wednesday 4th May 
2022, 15.30 – 19.00 The venue will be the new Warrington & Vale Royal Health & Care 
Academy - Winwick Road, Warrington WA2 8QA – tours of the new facility will be available to 
all. Please see the attached invite and sign up via the Eventbrite link. I have also put this on 
BWC teams https://bit.ly/3s1yXbn 
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Year 11 Exam Season is upon us 

There is now only two weeks until the GCSE exams begin. The main GCSE exam series starts 

with Religious Studies at 9am on Monday 16th May. Some students have already sat GCSE 

speaking exams in Polish and Cantonese, which have taken place this week. 

 

The exam period this year is longer that usual. Exam boards have increased the time between 

exams in the same subject as a contingency in the event of student absence due to Covid. 

Students will continue to attend normal timetabled lessons during the exam period. However, 

additional revision lessons are being scheduled immediately before an exam is going to take 

place. These sessions are of huge importance as subject teachers will talk through specific 

knowledge and skills in addition to final exam strategies and tips on content that is likely to 

be assessed. This timetable with supporting guidance will be sent to parent/carers and 

students next week and will be published here in the Head’s Herald and on the website.  

 

I can confirm that the last school day for Year 11 is Thursday 23rd June after students have 

sat their last science exam. After this exam, Year 11 will have their usual break time, which 

will then be followed by our Year 11 Leaver’s service, after which students are free to leave. 

More information around the Leavers’ Service and the last day arrangements will be sent in 

the coming weeks.  

 

Below is an overview of the exams that are taking place during week 1 of the exam season. 

The subjects in ‘red’ are students’ normal scheduled lessons. Exams are in blue with the 

duration of each exam in brackets. 

 



History – Sharing good practice 

 

Our Year 8 students have been working on their Tudor projects and have created some 

excellent work including models of Tudor houses, theatres, games and posters.  Well done to 

all the entries this year! We are so proud of your efforts and hard work!  Winners will be 

announced next week, good luck! 

 

 

Have a lovely Bank Holiday and please stay safe.  

 

With very best wishes 

 

 
Beverley Scott –Herron 

Headteacher 


